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MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO: Representative Alice M. Emmons, Chair, House Committee on Corrections and 

Institutions 
 

FROM: Mourning Fox, Deputy Commissioner, Department of Mental Health 
 
DATE:  February 8, 2019 
 
SUBJECT:  Capital Budget Proposal, Fiscal Years 2020 & 2021, Middlesex Therapeutic Community               

Residence Replacement 
 
 
Capital Budget Proposal, Fiscal Years 2020 & 2021, Middlesex Therapeutic Community Residence 
Replacement, Section 2(1)(A): 
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Middlesex Therapeutic Community Residence 
 
The Department of Mental Health (DMH) continues to recommend the replacement of the Middlesex 
Therapeutic Community Residence (MTCR). The seven-bed secure residential program, 
temporarily sited in Middlesex, was created from Act 79 in 2012. The intent of the legislature in 
creating MTCR was to create a step-down facility for those who were no longer in need of 
inpatient care but continued to need intensive services involuntarily in a secure setting. In order 
to be placed at MTCR, an individual needs to be in the custody of the DMH Commissioner on an 
Order of Non-Hospitalization (ONH). While many individuals receive services in the community 
under an ONH, in order to be placed at MTCR the judge needs to specifically find that the 
clinically appropriate treatment for the patient’s condition can only be provided safely in a 
secure residential recovery facility. 
 
The MTCR was designed as a temporary facility, using Federal Emergency Management (FEMA) 
funds until a long-term residence could be completed/identified. The temporary facility is 
failing and must be replaced, or the state will have to reimburse FEMA. The state is at risk for a 
claw back of roughly $1.2 million, an inability to receive additional funds of up to $800,000 for 
the construction of the temporary facility and another $350,000-450,000 for decommissioning 
the temporary facility in Middlesex. Buildings and General Services (BGS) and the Agency of Human 
Services (AHS) have requested an extension until July 1, 2022. 
 
Leading up to the last legislative session, AHS, DMH and BGS had begun touring properties for a 
new secure residential facility. However, when the University of Vermont Health Network proposal 
came out and included a plan for the secure residential to be in the vacated Vermont Psychiatric Care 
Hospital (VPCH) building, this activity ceased. Now that we know the new beds at Central Vermont 
Medical Center will not include the VPCH 25 beds, the search for a new facility for the secure 
residential needs to begin anew. This search is the highest priority for AHS. 
 
This information is also found in the Agency of Human Services Facilities Report, located here. 
 

https://legislature.vermont.gov/assets/Legislative-Reports/2019-Facilities-Report.pdf
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